
(Effective until July 1, 2023)

WAC 51-11C-40226  Section C402.2.6—Slab-on-grade perimeter insu-
lation.
C402.2.6 Slabs-on-grade perimeter insulation. Where the slab-on-grade 
is in contact with the ground, the minimum thermal resistance (R-val-
ue) of the insulation around the perimeter of unheated or heated slab-
on-grade floors designed in accordance with the R-value method of Sec-
tion C402.1.3 shall be as specified in Table C402.1.3. The insulation 
shall be placed on the outside of the foundation or on the inside of 
the foundation wall. The insulation shall extend downward from the top 
of the slab for a minimum distance as shown in the table or to the top 
of the footing, whichever is less, or downward to at least the bottom 
of the slab and then horizontally to the interior or exterior for the 
total distance shown in the table. Insulation extending away from the 
building shall be protected by pavement or by a minimum of 10 inches 
(254 mm) of soil. Insulation complying with Table C402.1.3 shall be 
provided under the entire area of heated slabs on grade.
EXCEPTION: Where the slab-on-grade floor is greater than 24 inches (61 mm) below the finished exterior grade, perimeter insulation is not required.

[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160, and 19.27.074. WSR 
16-03-072, § 51-11C-40226, filed 1/19/16, effective 7/1/16. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 
RCW. WSR 13-04-056, § 51-11C-40226, filed 2/1/13, effective 7/1/13.]

(Effective July 1, 2023)

WAC 51-11C-40226  Section C402.2.6—Insulation of radiant heating 
systems.
C402.2.6 Insulation of radiant heating systems. Radiant heating system 
panels, and their associated components that are installed in interior 
or exterior assemblies shall be insulated to an R-value of not less 
than R-3.5 on all surfaces not facing the space being heated. Radiant 
heating system panels that are installed in the building thermal enve­
lope shall be separated from the exterior of the building or uncondi-
tioned or exempt spaces by not less than the R-value of insulation in-
stalled in the opaque assembly in which they are installed or the as-
sembly shall comply with Section C402.1.4.
EXCEPTION: Heated slabs on grade insulated in accordance with Section C402.2.4.

[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160 and chap-
ters 19.27A and 19.27 RCW. WSR 22-14-091, § 51-11C-40226, filed 
7/1/22, effective 7/1/23. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 
19.27A.160, and 19.27.074. WSR 16-03-072, § 51-11C-40226, filed 
1/19/16, effective 7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 
19.27A.025 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-056, § 
51-11C-40226, filed 2/1/13, effective 7/1/13.]
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